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The CBC’s decision not to run ads critical of Bill C-60 is the only proper and correct action it could have taken. Otherwise, it would have been criticized for abusing the public broadcaster’s mandate in the pursuit of its own interest. 

All Canadians should be concerned about provisions of this Bill that will enable Treasury Board to oversee collective bargaining between the CBC and its unions. While the government’s intent to ensure that taxpayers’ money is spent responsibly is commendable, these provisions are not necessary and could be counter-productive in meeting this objective. 

There are already in place several measures to ensure a disciplined approach to collective bargaining. The most obvious and effective is the Parliamentary appropriation. The CBC could not enter into collective agreements that exceeded its financial capacity. The Auditor General, the CRTC and Treasury Board also have legislated mandates to review and oversee how the CBC spends taxpayer funds. Finally, CBC directors (including the president and CEO) are appointed and their compensation is set by the Governor in Council. 

Over the years, Parliament has recognized the importance that must be attached to the independence of the CBC from the government of the day. Such independence is essential if the CBC is to be trusted by the public as an independent journalistic organization. This new law can create a perception that the government is interfering in the CBC’s coverage and analysis of important newsworthy events. Such a perception, even if wrong, could damage not only the CBC, but also the government. Are the presumed benefits of ensuring that taxpayer funds are spent responsibly so real and certain as to justify such damage? 

Finally, there is always the possibility that management and its unions will reach an impasse. Currently, the Canada Labour Relations Board and the Minister of Labour have a role to play in resolving the impasse. Whether it’s the appointment of a mediator or other measure, it would be very difficult for the government to be and to appear to be, impartial and objective if, however indirectly, it had already been a party to the negotiations.
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